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A Message from  
     Commander  
    Kevin Miller, AP  

                                                     
   

 
 
 
 
As announced at our January General Meeting, the Ex-
ecutive Committee has voted and approved to stop 
printing and mailing the monthly Spray to the member-
ship.  The April Spray will be the last issue to be mailed.   
 

For those members that do NOT have access to a com-
puter, please complete the form included in this Spray to 
request that a copy is printed and mailed.  The Spray 
will be posted on our website, www.gsbps.org.  
 

Within a couple of days of voting to eliminate the Spray, 
the Town of Islip sent our Education Officer Lt/C Rich 
Fogel a bill for over $1300.00 for the use of Brookwood 
Hall. This was the first time that the Town has charged 
us for the facility. Rich spoke with the Town, reducing 
the use to only Thursdays and limiting the number of 
weeks which reduced the cost to $600.00. 
 

Mark Businski took an active role and went back to the 
Town and was able to eliminate the fee. Thank You 
Mark. 
 

Although being Commander can be overwhelming at 
times, it was rewarding to serve the Great South Bay.  
 

Great South Bay is a great Squadron.  Moving forward 
we need to get our members involved in taking various 
committee and Bridge positions. Involvement in fraternal 
organizations is on the decline.  if we focus on our 
Squadron and our members, we can grow stronger and 
build a stable organization for the future. 
 

This year was the first time GSB did not fill the Adminis-
trative Officer position.  I want to again thank the 
Walshôs and the Nolinôs for doing a great job at our pic-
nics.  I also need to thank the entire membership for all 
their help.  Without people getting involved, none of our 
meetings or events would be successful. 
 

To my wife Denise, my love and best friend, thank you 
for all that you did this past year.  Without your support 
and hard work, I could not have done this. Being Com-
mander is the title I had, but the job was shared with 
you. 

 

mailto:becker44@optonline.net
http://www.gsbps.org


   
 

 

 

 
 

A Message from the  
   Executive Officer  
 Lt/C Alicia Pilek, AP  
 

 
 

Hard to believe another year has gone by.  This is my 
last article as your Executive Officer.  I look forward to 
serving all of you as your Commander. 

Tom and I attended the National Meeting in Jackson-
ville, 28 Jan. ï 2 Feb.  There were 803 members in at-
tendance with approximately 73 from D/3. 

Awards presented to GSB: 
  -Life Members 2014: 
    John Bradley, SN 
    Thomas Piecora, SN 
 
  -District Doing It Right Awards:  
    GSB was one of the 10 Squadrons out of the 16 in  
    D/3  that participated & recognized. 
 
  -Vessel Safety Check Awards:  
    D/3 was #3 in top districts nationally 
 
 
P/R/C Angelo Giovanniello, SN was once again in the 
Century Club for doing 100 Vessel safety checks. Con-
gratulations, Angelo! 
 
I want to thank Lt/C Dave Weisberg, JN for manning the 
booth at the Nassau Coliseum boat show this past 
weekend, as well as helping out at the previous ones.   
 
 
Upcoming Events: 
21 Feb.- Council Meeting at the Melville Marriott 
 
28 Feb.- GSB COW Meeting, heroes & salads will be 
served 
 
2 March- Memorial Service at the United Methodist 
Church in Port Washington.  As has been customary in 
the past few years, Angelo has arranged for those that 
attend the Memorial Service to have dinner at Nunzioôs 
in W. Babylon. If you are interested in attending the din-
ner, please let Angelo know so he has a head count and 
get the reservations in on time. 
 
8 March- Change of Watch Dinner Dance at Land's End  
 

Continued  on Page 6 

 

    
 

 

A Message from the  
Educational Officer  

Lt/C Richard Fogel, JN  
 

 
 

At the time of this publication, Advanced Piloting with 
10 students should be completed.  The class was 
taught by Lt. Jim Milton, AP.  Engine Maintenance 
should also be at or near completion taught by Lt. Joe 
Garone, AP and assisted by the new ASEO, Charles 
LaCarrubba, JN in East Islip. 

 
Weather is being offered starting on Thursday, 20 
March 2014 at 7:30 PM at the Fitzpatrick Senior Cen-
ter in East Islip, taught by P/C Joe Gagliano, JN.  
Four students are registered at the present time for 
this course.  The cost for material is $65.  This class 
will help you make sense of all the marine weather 
forecasts, what to expect when you see certain cloud 
formations, and to plan your cruise accordingly.  Joe 
is a retired Air Traffic Controller and has expansive 
and unique knowledge about weather. 

 
An ABC class is scheduled for the Fitzpatrick Senior 
Center in East Islip on Thursday, 13 March 2014 
taught by P/C Peter Richichi, SN and chaired by Lt. 
Helen Nolin, S and Lt. Joel Nolin, S.  The class is 
scheduled as six two-hour classes on consecutive 
Thursday evenings with a seventh evening on week 5 
for the required written test.   Cost for material is $75 
and includes the book, USPS (Weems & Plath) plot-
ter and dividers (plotter and dividers are a value of 
$25).  Two additional two-hour classes after the test 
are optional and we will teach the plotting material 
which will not be tested.  An ABC class will com-
mence on Saturday, 5 April 2014 from 10:00 AM to 
2:00 PM at the Long Island Yacht Club in Babylon 
taught by myself and Lt. Maureen Fogel, JN. The 
class will be taught on 3 consecutive Saturdays with 
the written test at the end of the class on the second 
Saturday and the optional navigation class on the 
third Saturday. 

 

 

Continued on page 6 



   
 

   A Message from the  
 Administrative Officer  
    

 

 

We had a very good attendance for the Holiday 
Party. I want to thank Carol Huebner for the 
decorations and Rick Sinacore for arranging for 
the Band. 
 
Contact with our members is very important to 
the success of the Squadron. Members are able 
to keep their contact information up to date using 
the following instructions. The E-mail account 
that is entered into National is then updated into 
Sail Angle.  If you change your e-mail address or 
are not receiving Sail Angle messages, please 
check your contact information. 
 
Updating Member Information:  
 

Go to http://www.usps.org/ 
 Å Highlight Member Stuff then Click on Logon 
 Å Enter Certificate # and Pin 
 Å Click on Continue, you should see Member 
    Logon Successful 
Å Scroll down on the page 
Å Look for Membership Information in yellow on 
   left side of page 
Å Click on Manage Your Own Profile 
Å This will bring up your membership information 
Å  You can change address, phone number and 
     email information 
Å After you make a change, scroll to the bottom 
   and click the Update Icon 
 
 

Congratulations to our 2014 Bridge!  
 
 

 

 

 

 

     
 

                   
    
 

     
    

   

 

 

  All About  
       Boating Safety  

     P/C Joseph Barrato, AP  
 

 

 It is March now and hopefully we all can see a 
faint glimmer of spring on the horizon. That would 
be a much needed lift.  Before we continue with a 
new season, let me finish my story as to what hap-
pened to Shear Pleasure on its maiden voyage.  
We got the boat home with great difficulty and 
needless to say, I was quite upset about all the 
damage.  It all had a happy ending, however, as 
Staten Island Yacht sent a mechanic to my house 
and he worked almost all winter repairing every-
thing.  He did a great job and today there is no evi-
dence of what happened. 
 
What did happen?  Poor maintenance and a two 
dollar zinc.  It seems the previous owner was re-
miss in changing the zinc on the transmission and 
oil cooler.  It dissolved and coated the raw water 
passages, blocking many of them.  The amount of 
water that did get through took the path of least re-
sistance and passed through only one side of the 
engine, starving the other.  Since it was December, 
the engine never overheated, so there was no indi-
cation of what was going on.  A true and expensive 
lesson to be learned.  If I didnôt opt for the escort 
home, I would have been responsible for every-
thing.  Lucky for me.  As for my ñCaptainò, I think he 
wound up delivering dinghies after that. 
 

Continued on Page 7 
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Continued from Executive Officerôs message 
 
14-15 March- District Spring Conference & C.O.W. 
Flyers are on the website and will be sent out on Sail 
Angle.  Great South Bay & Patchogue Bay will be 
hosting a Hospitality Suite together.  Theme will be "A 
Taste of Italy."   There will be plenty of great food, 
drinks & music, but you can also bring your favorite 
appetizer or pasta dish to go along with our Italian 
theme.  Information will follow on Sail Angle and the 
website. 

 
20 March- Please see flyer in this issue of the Spray; 
ñWest Marine- Cruising for a Cause Charity Nightò 
from our PRO Officer Lt. Mark Businski, P.  This 
event is being offered by West Marine to a few non-
profit organizations.  Mark was able to secure an al-
lotted amount of tickets for our Squadron to sell.  The 
date is Thursday, 20 March from 6-9 pm.  All the de-
tails will be sent out on Sail Angle and will be posted 
on the website.  There will be food, beer, wine and a 
live band plus auctions and raffles!  GSB will have a 
table where we can place brochures, flyers and also 
use it to promote our Public Safe Boating Courses.  
After speaking with the management at West Marine, 
this will truly be a fun night and a win-win event for 
both organizations.  All proceeds will remain with the 
Squadron!   West Marine is looking to give back to 
the community and this is a great way to do it!  
Please try to help out by purchasing and or selling 
tickets for our Squadron.  Please contact Mark for 
tickets.   
       
28 March- General Meeting at the West Islip West 
Marine at 1900 (7:00 PM) 
 
Thanks to all of you for your support. I look forward to 
seeing you at these events! 
 

 

Continued from Educational Officerôs message 
 
Marine Communications is scheduled to commence 
on Thursday, 8 May 2014 at 7:30 PM in East Islip 
taught by ASEO, Charles LaCarrubba, JN.  The cost 
of material is $55.  This class is the second of three 
brand new separate courses created out of the for-
mer Marine Electronics Course. Marine Communica-
tions follows the first in the sequence, Marine Electri-
cal Systems, which was taught by Chuck last Spring. 
This course focuses on marine radios, VHF, SSB, 
antennas and everything you need to know about 
communicating on the water. The last in the se-
quence, Marine Navigation Systems, is still not com-
pleted by National, but we are hoping to offer the 
class in the Spring of 2015.  Please email or Sail An-
gle me, as soon as possible, if you would like to take 
this class so I can plan accordingly and order the cor-
rect books.  We will not go forward with the class for 
just one or two students.  
 
Sail will be offered next Fall starting on Thursday, 18 
September 2014 at 7:30 PM in East Islip and taught 
by Lt. Lou DiGioia, SN.  The cost for material is $55.  
It has been some time since this class was offered by 
the Squadron and it is rarely offered elsewhere in the 
District so this may be your only opportunity in the 
near future to take this class.  Eight students are al-
ready registered. 

 
Cruise Planning is offered commencing on Thursday, 
13 November 2014 taught by P/D/C Lawrence Postel, 
SN.  This course was completely revised in 2013.  It 
is intended to educate the student on the require-
ments of planning for a one day short cruise, a two 
day cruise or an extended yearlong cruise.  Like Sail, 
this class has not been offered in Great South Bay, or 
in District 3 for quite some time.  The instructor antici-
pates that the class will not meet every week as 
much of the work is completed by the student working 
at his/her own time and then reviewed and critiqued 
in class.  The cost for material is $70. 



 
 

It's All In A Name  
 

"Lady Di"  
 
 

John McGee's true love of the sea began when he was 
aboard his 300 foot Naval Destroyer during the Vietnam 
Nam War. He and his crew mates were tasked with 
chasing Russian subs back into the Red Sea.  It was 
there he learned about radar and chart plotting. 
 
John and Diane's first foray into boating was on a 23 
foot Searay, named after his "main squeeze", "Lady Di". 
It was a great day boat. When Diane saw their boat 
neighbor come up from down below after a day on the 
water and freshly showered, the writing was on the 
wall, bigger boat with a full head. No more sun shower. 
 
Their new boat a 26 foot Searay came with a full 
shower head. It was named "Lady Diò. On their first big 
trip, they lost their stern drive, had no GPS, and limped 
into a nearby marina where they left the boat for a 
month to be repaired.  To this day they still do not know 
exactly where it was.  They enjoyed this boat for seven 
years. Then they decided to go even bigger with an-
other Searay, a 30 foot, 1985 big butt boat as I like to 
call it. Beamy and tons of room.  It came with the name 
"My Way" and they left it that way because they liked 
the name. 
 
Deciding to move up they purchased a late 70's Viking 
fly bridge.  Though a bit underpowered, it looked beau-
tiful.  John undertook some major work repairing the 
rotted decking and then while under way one day, they 
hit a submerged skid. 
 
A Searay 340 was the next choice, aptly named "Lady 
Di".  This was Diane's favorite boat.  It was trouble free 
and laid out perfectly.  Never did they give a second 
thought to a 4 hour, 26 knot ride to Connecticut for the 
weekend. Yes, gas was probably under a dollar a gal-
lon at that time. Their favorite trip on this boat was a 
two week stint to Newport and Martha's Vineyard. Fog 
and boulders were an issue. They were lucky, their trip 
mates, not so lucky. 
 
A Silverton 34 foot Fly Bridge was next. Named, you 
guessed it..."Lady Di".  A growing family... a bigger 
boat. They took delivery of her in NJ.  Upon getting un-
der way, the GPS died.  Unfamiliar waters and no local 
charts, unease sets in. All hands on deck.  Quick think-
ing, Diane pulled out her souvenir placemat from dinner 
the night before, a chart of the local waters.  They used 
this to help get them home and a disaster was averted. 
 

 
Sitting with John and Diane was extremely interesting.  
Too many stories for the space allotted. Some include 
Navigating through the Fire Island inlet as lead boat in a 
flotilla with nothing but the crash of waves, some instru-
ments and a horn to get you through, while travel mates 
calmly followed. Another of aligning friends and calling in 
favors throughout the tri state area to fix their boat while 
they were stranded out on a trip with no land transporta-
tion and a bad stern drive that needed replacing. But be-
ing a dog person, I enjoyed when they spoke of Smokey, 
their Keri Blue Terrier who would jump on and off the 
boat unaided fetching a cold one from the cooler in the 
cockpit for anyone on the dock who asked. 
 
They are getting ready for the start of another boating 
season with a new boat, a 330 Sundancer.  So what can 
the new name be....yes the main squeeze again, "Lady 
Di".  Best of luck on the water with the new season in a 
new boat. 

 

Gail  

 
Gail J. Cino 

631-581-5368 
gjcino@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued from Boating Safety message 
 
By now, if we havenôt started working on our boats, 
we probably are thinking about it.  A new season 
means giving thought to old items.  Years go by 
quickly and we lose track of time.  We should be ex-
amining the following: 

What condition are your life jackets in?  Examine 
them closely and get them ready for ñReady, Set 
Wear Itò in May. 

How are your flares?  Check the dates and replace 
if expired.  Keep the old ones.   

How are your fire extinguishers?  Are they still 
good?  If in doubt, replace.  They are very inex-
pensive and an extra one or two wonôt hurt. 

How are your signaling devices?  Does the horn 
work?  Do you have a whistle if required? 

How about those thru-valves?  Are they all working 
smoothly?  Itôs exercise time.  They must be 
working before launch or you are at risk.  Also, 
double check all clamping below the water line. 

Is your throw-able flotation device in good shape?  
Does it have at least 100 feet of buoyant line at-
tached to it? 

 
I will cover more next month.  Think spring. 

 
Boating Safety is  

Skill, Knowledge and Common Sense      

mailto:gjcino@hotmail.com


 

The Rhumbline 
 
 

I hope everyone is staying warm during this long cold winter.  Iôm sure many of us would rather be sitting on a 
beach drinking a margarita in nice hot sunshine & we have to keep reminding ourselves that Spring is com-
ing. After the next snow?  Suzy & Joe Russell enjoyed a bit of sunshine when they were in Orlando to cheer 
on daughter Annie & her boyfriend Matt run the 26K at Disney. Mickey Mouse was the ñmouse cotò for Dis-
neyôs 20th Marathon. Runners run thru all 4 Disney theme parks, are greeted by huge characters at mile 20, 
ending up with fireworks & M. M. medals. Disney does everything beautifully!  
 
Lynne Torre has also been up to fun stuff.  Lynne works with/at her daughterôs store - ñBlinds & Beyondò on 
Merrick Rd in Seaford, a window treatment & interior decorating store. On Monday, 13 January they filmed an 
episode of ñThe Long Island Medium,ò which is on TLC, at the store.  Lynne says, ñit was very exciting, and 
everyone who walked in was startled to see Theresa Caputo, who is well known. She was purchasing blinds 
for her own home in Hicksville, and since this is a reality show, this was part of her day. The whole store was 
like a movie set, with cameramen, lighting, producers, and various other technicians.ò The show is set to air in 
March or April. Lynne will let us know the exact date when she finds out. How exciting! 
 
Weôre glad to hear Larry McCourt is doing better. In the fall he slipped while raking leaves in his yard & ended 
up with a subdural hematoma. He came very close to having brain surgery; but luckily just before scheduling, 
it started breaking up on its own. He missed all the Holiday celebrations, but heôs feeling better and glad to be 
getting out now. 
 
The kids are doing great stuff. Jake Kaplan did a jazz solo at St. Anthonyôs Winter Concert. Soon heôs off to 
Italy on a school trip. His sister Hailey gets to go on a cruise with Dad.  I know many members who will be 
heading down to Fla. next week for sunshine & a quick break. I hope itôs warm for them, and they bring back 
that warm weather to NY - thatôs what we need!  Stay warm.  Summer is coming ï when? 

 
 

Patti Morrissey 
AppraisinPat@optonline.net  

 

 

 

 

 

2012  
Award-Winning Newslet-

ter for 37 Years. 


